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A reminder to cafeteria members who are eligible for employment insurance that you can 
defer receiving vacation pay until September (instead of receiving  on last pay cheque of the 
school year) which may slightly increase E.I . Payments over the summer. 
 
This option is available through VSB PeopleSoft. 
 
If you defer receiving vacation pay until September you will receive an email from the VSB 
confirming this. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Deferred Savings account is managed through a Trust account, meaning there are  rules 
we have to follow.  One of the terms of the agreement is to allow one regular withdrawal per 
year, with the exception of an emergency, in which the member can apply more than once. 
 
Recently the number of repeated requests for regular withdrawals has increased and some 
members are not respecting the trust rules by applying monthly.  We ask that members  
respect the Trust Agreement the union has entered into with Community Savings Credit  
Union.  Your ongoing cooperation is always appreciated! 
 
Please note regular withdrawals may take 2-3 business days to process. 
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Your Local Bargaining Committee  (Tim De Vivo, Tim Chester, Harjit Khangura, Livia Hisaoka & Analida Leung) plans 
to present the union’s bargaining proposals to the membership at the June  7, 2025 General Membership Meeting. 
 
Please plan to attend this important meeting! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each year *Local 963 offers four $1,000 Educational Bursaries to dependent children of members in good standing.  
The deadline for applications to be received at the union office is 4:00 p.m. Friday May 16, 2025.  
 
The Bursary applicant must be entering the first or subsequent term of a full-time or correspondence/online course 
of study of at least 6 months in length leading to a diploma, certificate or degree from any recognized public or  
private Canadian college or university or accredited Trades school.  Members may not receive more than one  
Bursary for the same dependent. 
 
The 2025 Bursary winners will be presented at the June 7, 2025 General Membership meeting. 
 
For further information, including eligibility and conditions, please contact Shannon at 604-876-6287 Tuesday to 
Thursday. 
 
*IUOE Canadian Conference Bursary notice to come out later this Spring. 
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With funds leftover from the current collective agreement, the union and VSB have revised the process for  
receiving a Transit Reimbursement.  A revised Letter of Understanding has been agreed upon that reads: 

 

Re: 2022-2025 Transit Reimbursement Fund Monies 

The parties agree that effective the date of this agreement until the 2022-2025 monies allocated to the 

transit reimbursement fund are depleted, IUOE employees who have already been reimbursed their  

maximum allotment of $350, combining both unused funds from 2022-2023 and 2023-2024 and their an-

nual allotment for the current year, can apply for additional reimbursement of up to a maximum of $350 

for the purpose of offsetting the cost of a monthly transit pass or one time load to a compass card.  

Applications will be processed on a first-come, first-served basis  and will require sufficient proof of pur-

chase until the fund is depleted. 

 

Dated in Vancouver the 6th day of May, 2025 
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